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Town of Shandaken 

SAFARI Meeting Notes 

Shandaken Area Flood Assessment and Remediation Initiative 

January 14, 2020 

AWSMP Offices, 3130 State Route 28, Shokan, NY 12481 

Attendees:  Aaron Bennett, Adam Doan, Brent Gotsch, Rob Stanley, Howie McGowan, Eric Hofmeister, 
Phil Eskeli, Leslie Zucker, Cynthia Bianco via Skype 

 

Town-wide Flood Mitigation Plan 

Cynthia Bianco of Tetra Tech provided a tutorial of their BATool, a program which allows municipalities 
to track changes in their Flood Hazard Mitigation Plan and report on completion of mitigation actions. 
After the webinar, attendees felt that it will be easier to track progress using this tool as opposed to 
doing it on paper (which the Town has done historically). The cost of the BATool is a concern to the 
Town, however if Ulster County were to subscribe to the service, all/any component municipalities, like 
Shandaken, would be covered under the County umbrella. Currently the BATool is free for one year 
(through September 2020), however to continue the service there will be a cost to the Town. A copy of 
the presentation has been attached. 

 

Supervisor’s Report 

Rob S reported that there is a building on Bonnie View Avenue in Pine Hill that is in the floodplain that 
may be renovated and a possible candidate for elevation.  

 

LFA Implementation 

Mount Tremper  

NYSDOT Route 28/Route 212 Project Updates:  Rob S received an inquiry from NYSDOT asking if Wanda 
Day, the current owner of the former Steller property, was residing in the camper on the property. 
While Rob was unsure, Phil E indicated that the camper is no longer on the parcel.   

Mount Pleasant Bridge Demolition Update:  Phil E reported that an increase of $60,000 was requested 
by the County DPW to cover some additional costs that have been incurred. That increase was approved 
by the CWC and demolition remains on track for the spring. 

Kirkpatrick Property:  Rob S reported that the parcel, located in Mt Tremper on the upstream and west 
side of the Route 28 bridge, has entered the NYCFFBO. The Town has requested that the NYCDEP to take 
ownership. Aaron B agreed to send along a summary that articulates the Town’s rationale for the 
request, and NYCDEP will have to decide. NYCDEP staff will be doing a site visit to the property 
tomorrow.   
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Phoenicia 

Bridge Street Bridge/Floodplain Enhancement:  Rob S continues to explore options for relocation for the 
residents of the parcels impacted by the potential floodplain enhancement project. There is a possibility 
of subdividing a large parcel at the top of Ava Maria Drive, however he has had trouble communicating 
with the current landowner about this matter. 

Leslie Z informed the Town that SMIP funding has been set aside for a design and engineering for a 
feasibility study for the floodplain enhancement and Bridge Street Bridge upsizing. The Town must put 
together an application if interested in applying for these funds. Shandaken and Ulster County could 
then seek construction funding from the CWC, State, and Federal sources.  

Rob reported that the Town was again denied a $750,000 grant request for the Phoenicia water project. 
The water line is attached to the Bridge Street Bridge, so perhaps there may be some local funding 
through the CWC to address these issues facing the hamlet. Rob S will review the Phoenicia LFA for 
specific recommendations.  

 

Community Rating System 

MMI Update on CRS:  Aaron B read an email from Milone and MacBroom, Inc. (MMI) regarding the next 
steps in the CRS enrollment process. David Murphy, MMI’s Manager of Water Resources Planning, and 
Victoria Brudz, Environmental Scientist, will be taking the lead. The next step in the process is to 
evaluate the data and determine the best opportunities for the town to score points. Staff continue to 
communicate with Tetra Tech staff for updates about the Floodplain Management Plan. MMI is planning 
to submit the application in February, and request a meeting with the ISO in late winter.  The goal would 
be for the Town’s admittance into CRS in November 2020, with discounts beginning in 2021. 

Updating Repetitive Loss List:  Aaron B and Howie M will meet next week to finalize the details and 
submission of the AW-501 forms. 

 

Other Items 

NYCDEP Flood Buyout Program:  Phil E reported that there is no progress on the Moose property in Fox 
Hollow. An offer was made but it appears that the owners may be shopping around for a better offer. 
Additionally, the Reese property has yet to close.  

 

Next Meeting 

February 11, 2020 at 10:00am at the AWSMP Office in Shokan. 
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• Progress reporting

– Why?

– What is it?

– How? 

• Look at the BAToolSM

What Are We Going To Talk About?



• Developed to support CRS and DMA 2000 reporting 

• Identified and prioritized 54 mitigation actions

• Adopted by resolution by the Town 

• 5-year performance period

Town of Shandaken Floodplain Management Plan



• CRS Annual Reporting

• Why is progress reporting beneficial?

– Keeps the plan dynamic

– Allows the Town to monitor change

– Provides opportunity for grant coordination 

– Keeps the coordination dialogue going!

Progress Reporting
Why?



• The progress reporting has been automated via web-
based BAToolSM.

• The designated POCs will log in with the general user 
name and password for the BATool [link:  
https://www.ttbatool.org ].

– Rob Stanley

– Aaron Bennett

– up to 10 users total

• Sign in and indicate the progress made on your 
mitigation actions.

Progress Reporting
How? 



• Review all fields to make sure the information is 
complete and currently accurate.

• A new action can be added, but all fields must be 
assigned.

• An action can be removed if it has been determined 
it is no longer feasible or supported by the 
jurisdiction.

Progress Reporting
How? 



• Web-based, SQL server database created by Tetra Tech

• Scalable for multiple applications: Federal, State or 
Local

• Secure environment

• Includes reporting function

The BAToolSM

Progress Reporting  



Let’s have a look at the BAToolSM



Login Screen

http://ttbatool.org



Privacy Statement

http://ttbatool.org



Dashboard



Town Dashboard
Town of Shandaken has a total of 54
mitigation actions in the plan

Action Table

As you review, the status of the action 
is noted.



Update Action: FMI-022

After Step 2, the rest of the page becomes active for your review and update.



Update Action:  Example FMI-022

Scroll Down

Enter details about your progress to date here: Progress/Action Status Comments

For your 5-year update, should you want to ‘carry forward’ this action, note ‘carry 
forward’ under Progress/Action Status Comments



Update Action: FMI-022

Scroll Down

Review and update the already pre-populated information from the 2019 FMP



Save your work

OR



To review the next action…

Continue reviewing using                     or                     buttons at the top



Continue until all actions are updated 



To Add a New Action

There are 2 places to add a new action:
1. In the dashboard



To Add a New Action

2. In the action screens



To Add a New Action

Action ID: # (e.g., FMI-055)



Search 



Search 



Reports



Generate Report



Generate Report



Generate Report



Resources



About



Contact Us

By clicking ‘Contact Us’ this will email the BAToolHelp, 
or you can email me directly with questions.

Cynthia.bianco@tetratech.com



Summary

Town BATool Administrators (Aaron Bennett, Rob Stanley) 
• Can email POCs from the program in the Admin Panel
• Can change passwords if needed
• Can set automated email-reminders
• Can sent automated reports to be run (e.g., quarterly, monthly)

Town Departments  
• Unique credentials – up to 8 additional users
• You can see and update your actions
• Can search, run reports manually, export data



Action Item

• Confirm your login credentials were received via email

• Use the BAToolSM to update action progress periodically
• Reminder emails will be sent 60, 30, 15, 7, and one day prior 

to the end of the review cycle (9/1/20)

• Use the BAToolSM to add new actions during the annual reporting 
period

• Work with your Tetra Tech planner should you need additional 
assistance

http://ttbatool.org

Note! Chrome is the best internet browser to support this application.



Questions

Thank you!

Cynthia Addonizio-Bianco, CFM, AICP

Tetra Tech, Inc.
Cynthia.bianco@tetratech.com


